
 

 

NOTICE 
Public Hearing Offer 

 
The Village of Tinley Park is providing this notice for the proposed 84th Avenue and 179th Street Multi-use Path 
Extension Federal-Aid Improvement Project.  This path extension is located between the south 183rd Street trail and 
north 179th Street trail.  The Village of Tinley Park cordially invites any interested person who desires that a public 
hearing should be held for this project to request a hearing by contacting Public Works, during a 30-day window.  
The 30-day contact period is scheduled to start Wednesday, September 1, 2021, and end Thursday, September 30, 
2021.  A public hearing will be held if sufficient interest is demonstrated. 
 
During this time period, the Village is also seeking public comments on the effects that the proposed improvements 
will have on the Canine Campus Dog Park.  The Canine Campus Dog Park, which is under the jurisdiction of the 
Tinley Park – Park District, is subject to protection under Section 4(f) of the US Department of Transportation Act 
of 1966.  For the 84th Avenue and 179th Street Multi-use Path Extension project, the Village intends to seek a Section 
4(f) “de minimis” impact finding from the Federal Highway Administration based on a determination that the project 
will not adversely affect the features, attributes, or activities that qualify the Canine Campus Dog Park for protection 
under Section 4(f). 
 
Effects of the 84th Avenue and 179th Street Multi-use Path Extension project on the Canine Campus Dog Park will 
include a 10’ wide asphalt path that borders the north section of the fenced in area of the park.  Mitigation will 
include minimizing the project limits by utilizing the maximum allowable side slopes adjacent to the multi-use path.  
Detailed documentation describing the impacts and mitigation associated with the effects of the 84th Avenue and 
179th Street Multi-use Path Extension project on the Canine Campus Dog Park is available at Village Hall from 8:30 
am – 5:00 pm Monday thru Friday.  A Project Development Report has been prepared for this project and is also 
available for viewing and inspection by the public at Village Hall.  If additional information is desired, please contact 
Public Works. 
 
Written comments, questions, and hearing requests may be submitted at Village Hall, mailed to Village Hall, or 
submitted electronically to the Assistant Public Works Director Colby Zemaitis (email: tppw@tinleypark.org & 
phone: 708-444-5500). 
 
For more information contact: 
Colby Zemaitis 
Assistant Public Works Director 
Village of Tinley Park 
16250 S. Oak Park Avenue 
Tinley Park, Illinois 60477 

mailto:tppw@tinleypark.org

